
  

 

 

 

 

       

 

May 6, 2022 

 

The Honorable Conor Lamb 

United States House of Representatives (PA-17) 

1224 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Congressman Lamb: 

 

 I am writing in support of the application for a “Community Project Funding Request,” or federal 

appropriation, submitted by Moon Transportation Authority (MTA). This funding will be used for 

construction of Market Place District Transportation improvements.  

 

Montour Run Road is a critical roadway serving Moon, Robinson and North Fayette Townships 

and Pittsburgh International Airport, which has been experiencing unprecedented and unmitigated traffic 

congestion for nearly a decade. Its deteriorating condition is currently impeding private development in 

Moon Township and deterring additional development in Robinson and North Fayette. These areas, all 

within the 37th Senatorial District, will benefit immensely from this project and subsequent traffic and 

safety upgrades.  

 

I am confident in MTA’s ability to coordinate multi-agency partners and proficiently deliver 

complicated transportation infrastructure projects such as this one. It is with these considerations in mind 

that I strongly support this request. Your favorable review is greatly appreciated.  

 

     Sincerely,  

 

        

              

      Devlin J. Robinson  

      State Senator – 37th District 


